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Dear Friends,

We are so very pleased to welcome students back 
for learning onsite, and we look forward to having all 
students return as soon as possible. While our highest 
concern at present is student welfare, there is no doubt 
that a quick return to classroom routine will greatly assist 
the wellbeing of most students. I congratulate families 
on their resilience and determination over the past few 
months of remote teaching and learning. Thank you also 
for the many supportive comments to our staff as they 
have worked under less than ideal conditions. 

Having just welcomed them back, we now extend to our 
Year 12 graduating class good wishes for the last two 
weeks of their school year and for the examinations next 
month. A detailed account of final events for this group 
will be provided soon, and our prayers for a successful 
year, in spite of the difficulties, will accompany them. Our 
task over many years has been the nurture and formation 
of a virtuous character and the development of skills in 
learning how to learn. We want the best for students so 
that they flourish in any future setting and will eventually 
be able to look back on a life well lived. In addition, at 
the time of enrolment, we trust parents were choosing 
the College as a Christian community and culture in 
which to immerse their child. Indeed, our staff will have 
been delighted to have contributed to such a culture and 
expectation of Christian mission covering their teaching 
and learning. Our hope is that graduates will be restless 
in the search for truth especially in the inner journey of 
spirit, so that along with Augustine, students will come 
to say; You have made me for Yourself, O Lord, and my 
heart is restless until it finds rest in You. 

The excitement of our Junior School students in seeing 
the progress of new buildings is palpable. Progress is 
on schedule and over the next two weeks the second 
half of this project will take on a more definitive shape. 
Sharing roads with builders can be tricky, but for the 
most part, family drop off and collection at the carparks 
is unimpeded. We appreciate greatly your patience as 
drivers, and hopefully, the drop off and pick up routines 
will settle into a better pattern in coming days. 

We are hopeful that the government will begin to 
relax restrictions from next week. This may not affect 
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schools as much as we might like. If nothing else, the 
pandemic has provided many opportunities to reflect 
on the relationships between health and economics, 
relationships of trust and fear, and relationships between 
government and the governed. The fragility of both life 
and our assumed human rights have been discussed 
endlessly. In a lot of respects a Christian education is 
one that cultivates the human spirit by presenting a 
complete vision of humanity as we live and ought to live 
in all domains – the individual, social and religious. It 
teaches how to fulfil our obligations to self, to others and 
to God and His creation. Its understanding of humanity 
is of course, normative and prescriptive in that we must 
recognise and accept as fundamental the human stature 
that it seeks. It is not something that can be forced on 
anyone, but rather, depends on an awakening of spirit, 
a delightful and joyful realisation that the treasure to be 
found is unquestionably worth more than anything else. 
As Matthew 13:44 puts it, the Kingdom of Heaven is like 
a treasure hidden in a field. A man found it, hid it again, 
then in great joy went and sold everything he owned and 
bought that field.

Warm regards,

Douglas Peck

SENIOR YEARS PRODUCTION

FIVE SHOWS – 9-13 FEB 2021
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Chaplain’s Corner
Operation Christmas Child

Each year, we have the opportunity and the privilege 
to partner with Samaritan’s Purse and Operation 
Christmas Child, to provide a gift to a child who is 
underprivileged, living in a developing country and 
in desperate need of love and hope and the good 
news of Jesus Christ. Oxley has been putting together 
Christmas Shoeboxes for over 19 years and was one 
of the very first schools to take part when the program 
was first established in Australia. 

In all the years we have been involved, this year, your 
help is needed more than ever. We want boys and 
girls around the world to know that God loves them 
and has not forgotten them during this time of fear 
and uncertainty. Will you help fill a shoebox this year?

Normally, for your convenience, a shoebox has been 
sent home with all Junior School students, Year 7 
students and to students from higher year levels who 
have requested a box. This year we will only send 
shoeboxes home with those who specifically request 
one. Students can request a box via their Home Group 
teacher. Alternatively, you may have an old shoebox 
that you can re-purpose and even decorate?

Information explaining how to pack your box, what 
items to put in your box and what should be avoided 
can be viewed at: https://oxley.cc/shoebox There is 
also a request for a voluntary $10 donation to help 
fund the substantial costs involved in seeing over 
370,000 gift-filled shoeboxes hand delivered to seven 
nations around the world. 

Alternatively this year, if shopping for and preparing a 
box is difficult for you, a new option exists where you 
can purchase a pre-prepared box for $30. Samaritan’s 
purse will source the items and pack the box on 
your behalf. For this option, visit: https://oxley.cc/
packonline

In January 2020, a team of 19 Year 12 students and 
four staff travelled to Cambodia, where they had the
opportunity to distribute some 
of these shoeboxes and see 
firsthand the difference they 
can make in the life of a child. 
Every child receiving a shoebox 
will also receive a Greatest 
Journey booklet, translated 
into their language. This helps 
them to understand the love 
of Christ, as shown through 
those who have prepared and 
shared a box.

Don’t forget that shoeboxes 
are only the beginning, an 
entry point into a community.

I have seen, firsthand, how a shoebox distribution 
in a community soon turns into water filtration 
projects, safe migration training, parenting classes, 
establishment of maternal health centres and the 
rebuilding and resourcing of schools. Together we are 
making a quantifiable difference!

Completed shoeboxes should be returned to the 
designated trolley, in front of the Administration 
Building by Friday 30 October 2020. 

It is with sadness that we did inform Year 11 students 
this past week of the cancellation of the 2021 
Cambodia Trip, where they would have had the 
opportunity to hand out these shoeboxes in person. 
Unfortunately, with the Covid-19 situation as it stands, 
Samaritan’s Purse is unable to run the trip, with 
international travel still unavailable. We look forward 
to investigating alternative opportunities for these 
students as restrictions begin to ease. 

Thank you for partnering with us to help transform 
lives!  Let’s get shoebox packing!!

Pastor Matt 
Chaplain
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Senior School
It is a great pleasure to have so many students back 
at the College. A wonderful, sunny day welcomed the 
return of Years Prep-3, 7 and VCE, with teachers and 
students alike delighted to move from remote learning 
to our traditional and much loved face-to-face approach. 

Jesus tells the story of the Prodigal Son who asked his 
father for his inheritance, spent it quickly and wastefully, 
and then started living rough. Eventually he decided to 
return to his father and ask his forgiveness, and beg for 
a job, even if it was the lowliest position available. His 
father’s response is recorded in Luke 15:20, But while 
he was still a long way off, his father saw him and was 
filled with compassion for him; he ran to his son, threw 
his arms around him and kissed him. And then further 
in Luke 15:22-23 we are told, But the father said to his 
servants, “Quick! Bring the best robe and put it on him. 
Put a ring on his finger and sandals on his feet. Bring the 
fattened calf and kill it. Let’s have a feast and celebrate.”.

As we spend time together with our young people, 
your children, it is really easy to imagine the emotions 
of the father as he welcomed his son back after such a 
long time away. The news reminds me that it has been 
just 10 weeks since onsite learning began (although for 
some year levels it was different), but it felt much longer. 
Yet, as we return to the classroom, in many ways it feels 
like we never left. Our College family is back and we 
are overjoyed to see, instruct and care for them, and  
do all we can to make the remainder of this year enjoyable.  
Great learning will certainly occur but, as this year has  
frequently reminded us, the wellbeing of our community 
and particularly our young people is of the utmost 
importance, mentally, physically, spiritually and emotionally.

For all Year 8-10 students, please hang in there and know 
we eagerly anticipate your return soon! We know most of 
you would like to be back here right now and you have 
been extremely patient. Remain patient and hopeful, 
keep working hard and we will be reunited soon. When 
you return, the College will quickly feel exactly as it 
should – a Christian village-like community of committed 
adults looking after amazing young people, each teacher 
sharing the joy of nurturing and educating each child.

Dear parents, we are continually grateful for your 
support, prayers, well wishes, and the vital role you have 

played in supervising remote learning. Who could have 
imagined last year that you would be required to take on 
this duty in 2020, in addition to the complex challenge of 
parenting. Thank you for all you have done, and please 
know that although the environment changes, your 
children will continue to be in the best of care at Oxley.

Greg Barker 
Deputy Principal – Head of Senior School

Junior School
Welcome to Term 4! Prep-Year 2 students returned to 
school on Monday 12 October, with a sea of smiles and 
joy-filled greetings (and that was just the parents!). On 
Tuesday 13 October, Year 3-6 students returned, eagerly 
reconnecting with their friends and teachers. What 
wonderful adventures and quality learning time students 
and staff now have before them. We are fully prepared 
to focus well for the remainder of the school year and 
celebrate every moment we have together at school. In a 
year of resilience building, we continue to use language 
with students that is dripping with hope, anticipation and 
joy! Term 4 promises to be one of growth, celebration 
and of creating many opportunities for success. We WILL 
end this year well.

In Term 4, students are required to wear summer uniform 
and their Oxley regulation sunhat. If possible, please 
ensure girls’ summer dresses are at the correct length, 
with the hem to the bottom of the knee. We do know that 
there may be challenges to get hems fixed without using 
the sewing skills of someone outside the home. Likewise, 
there will be a relaxing of expectations around hair length  
until such time as students are able to visit the hairdresser. 
We do ask that students have as neat a hairstyle as 
possible, with hair off the face, and continue to wear 
their uniform with pride. Please refer to pages 12-13 of 
the 2020 Student Diary for details of our Student Uniform 
Standards. As we draw closer to end of year events, 
uniform and hair checks will resume and parents will be 
advised accordingly of anything requiring attention.

Early in Term 3, we acknowledged our Semester 2 Home 
Group and Enviro Captains at a special online Chapel. 
During the term break, these students were sent their 
badges and a certificate acknowledging their new 
role. Families were encouraged to conduct a special 
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Enviro Captain - Nicholas (6W)	 Home Group Captain - Elizabeth (4B)

    
Home Group Captain - Steffan (4B) 	 Home Group Captain - San Lian (5R)

We also look forward to seeing our Prep - Year 2 students 
compete in the upcoming House Athletics Carnival 
on Friday 30 October on our main oval. Students will 
commence training and preparing for this event in their 
weekly Physical Education lessons. We will run the event 
differently this year, on a class by class basis, due to 
Covid-19 guidelines for schools and sport. Unfortunately, 
parents will not be permitted to attend this event. We 
will, however, take lots of photos to share.

Parents are reminded that Friday 23 October is a public 
holiday (Friday before AFL Grand Final). Please refer to 
the Calendar on the back of The Vine, as well as our 
website, for information about upcoming events in the 
Junior School.

2021 Class Placement
Parents are provided an opportunity to communicate 
in writing, to the Head of Junior School, any specific 
information which could have a significant impact on 
their child’s class placement for 2021 (e.g. cousins, 
neighbours in the same level, etc.). As situations can 
change, requests made in previous years are not taken 
into consideration. Staffing for each year level is not yet 
confirmed so specific requests for teachers will not be 
considered. All correspondence should be addressed 
to the Head of Junior School, marked confidential, by 
Friday 23 October to be considered.

A happy heart makes the face cheerful, but heartache 
crushes the spirit. Proverbs 15:13 (NIV)

Sharee Gaiser 
Head of Junior School 

ceremony at home and send through photos of the 
students proudly wearing their new badge. Please join 
us in again congratulating these students. 

  
Enviro Captain - Emma (Prep G)	 Enviro Captain - Mawinu (Prep M)

  
Enviro Captain - Logan (1A)	 Enviro Captain - Boen (2M)

  
Enviro Captain - Hannah (3A)	 Enviro Captain - Jadon (3B)

  
Enviro Captain - Hayoung (4K)	 Enviro Captain - Ryder (4B)
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What Did You Do at School Today?

Prep

We are so excited to be back learning at school. It was 
wonderful to see our friends that we have not seen for a 
long time. When we walked in, we saw all the building 
works that have taken place for the new Junior School. 
We liked seeing the trucks and cranes moving things 
around. We are looking forward to starting Enviro this 
week, where we get to visit the Enviro Barn and wear our 
gumboots!

Year 1

Our Remote Learning finished with a mini project on the 
Mathematics topic, Duration. They created an artistic 
representation of the days of the week, months and 
seasons, in sequence. On the first day back at school, 
there was a buzz in each class, fewer teeth and greater 
height. The students enjoyed each other’s company and 
learning once again in the classroom. It is wonderful to 
have the students back at school and we thank parents 
for their hard work, assisting their child with Remote 
Learning while juggling family and work commitments.

Year 2

What a wonderful start to Term 4 the Year 2s have had! 
We have been so excited to fill our classrooms again 
with happy faces. It has been wonderful to spend 
time connecting with our friends again and enjoying 
discussing our amazing ideas for our Multi Genre 
Writing Project. One of our highlights was seeing all our 
specialist teachers and practising our instruments for our 
upcoming Strings performance.

Year 3

We were so excited to be back at school again this 
week, seeing friends and sharing stories from Remote 
Learning! Mr Ashmore and Miss B are so proud of their 
student’s positive attitude, effort and hard work. There 
was a special surprise waiting on each teacher’s desk on 
Monday morning too! The students of 3A and 3B had 
written encouraging notes about what they love about 
their teacher.

Year 4

We have been incredibly resilient, developing many new 
skills whilst learning remotely over the past two terms. 
When responding to the question, What new thing 
did you learn that wasn’t academic?, the answers were 
varied. Some students realised how important friends 
were to their personal health. Others developed self-
control, were proud of mastering routines and developed 
deeper connections with their family. Skills in the areas 
of gardening, table tennis and horses were developed. 
Many also advanced their IT skills, using programs such 
as Zoom, MS-Teams and Outlook. But when answering 
the question, What are you most looking forward to 
when you come back to school?, the responses were 
overwhelmingly the same: they are all looking forward to 
seeing their FRIENDS, face to face and in person!

Year 5

Congratulations to every Year 5 student and parent! 
We did it! We have been so proud of the effort of every 
family to work together to make our online learning as 
successful as possible. Thank you! We now have started 
our narrative writing for our Multi Genre Writing Project, 
with each student selecting a topic to write about that 
is a passion for them. In Integrated Studies, we have 
begun learning about business and we will be discussing 
business plans to develop in small groups. We are so 
excited to be back onsite and are looking forward to 
celebrating our achievements in person this term.
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Year 6

Hooray! It has been wonderful to see each other’s faces 
during our MS-Teams calls and to record this snapshot 
of our year level during one of our final remote classes. 
Mrs Kirby-Beach and Mrs Willetts are incredibly proud of 
how we have become more confident to ask for help and 
to apply feedback to our independent work. This week, 
we are learning how to connect percentages, fractions 
and decimals and we are 100% excited that we can learn 
these skills together at school. We know that our final 
quarter (1/4) of Year 6 is going to be incredibly special. 
We are so thankful to our parents who have supported us 
at home for 0.5 of the year.

Junior Sport
Fitness Tip: Work out with a friend

Term 4 is here and the students are back! We had so 
much fun last term participating in many challenges. 
One of the favourites was the Build Your Own Minigolf 
Challenge, where students had to use household items 
to design a minigolf course. 

Matthew (4B) – enjoying his homemade minigolf challenge

A return to school also brings a close to our home fitness 
challenge where we saw some incredible results. As a 
Junior School, we managed to travel a total of 11755 km; 
an extraordinary effort! 

The following students are congratulated for amassing 
the greatest distance in their year level. The Tabor 

Trojans (White House) finished 1st with 6013 points, 
Zion Crusaders (Blue House) were 2nd with 5713 points, 
and Gibeon Warriors (Red House) placed 3rd with 5471 
points. Congratulations to all students who participated 
in this competition.

Prep Girls Prep Boys
1st Emma Wang – 253.13km 1st Lenny Piper – 119.5km
2nd Philippa Newnham – 197.7km 2nd Zak Martin – 92km
3rd Lulu Krause – 180.19km 3rd Kai Martin – 88.2km
4th Sarah Guo – 144.4km 4th Rannbaaz Singh – 86.2km
5th Chloe Donchi – 65.6km 5th Joey Lynch – 75km
Year 1 Girls Year 1 Boys
1st Ava Colverson – 86km 1st Reuben Nelson – 103km
2nd Charisma Gray – 58.2km 2nd Ari Nelson – 101.8km
3rd Ellen Frazer – 47.4km 3rd Logan Schraa – 82.4km
4th Tory Hermann – 27.5km
Year 2 Girls Year 2 Boys
1st Izzy Krause – 181.49km 1st Jonathan John – 439.5km
2nd Evie Ryder – 100.3km 2nd Edwin Wang – 275.49km
3rd Jocelyn Duan – 98.3km 3rd Matthew Pham – 145km
4th Olivia Park – 89.4km 4th Aryan Bhat – 72km
5th Olivia Hu – 51km 5th William Billson – 53.6km
Year 3 Girls Year 3 Boys
1st Leah Chen – 245.58km 1st Jonathan Newnham – 205.6km
2nd Hayley Corrigan – 171.08km 2nd Levi Daly – 69.2km
3rd Hannah Nelson – 90km 3rd Noah Chen – 58.78km
4th Ashleigh Jennings – 74.5km 4th Lincoln Johnston – 30.7km
5th Anna Chen – 67.73km 5th Ashton Filluel – 23.5km
Year 4 Girls Year 4 Boys
1st Weylen Truong – 336.1km 1st Matthew King – 151.2km
2nd Jasmine Jones – 283km 2nd Charlie Piper – 148.12km
3rd Olivia Dyason – 256.3km 3rd Joshua Lynch – 117km
4th Rachel Jansen – 168km 4th Ezekiel Ryder – 112.6km
5th Jacqueline Hu – 145.2km 5th Jesse Thorpe – 65km
Year 5 Girls Year 5 Boys
1st Piper Corrigan – 168.28km 1st Finn Destry – 432km
2nd Charlotte Filleul – 63.23km 2nd Blake Roberts – 214.5km
3rd Isabel Alcordo – 21.4km 3rd Blake Saloyedoff – 147.22km
4th Olivia Kennedy – 15.5km 4th Elijah Daly – 115.7km
5th Miranda Swyny – 11km 5th Cooper Gration – 80.66km
Year 6 Girls Year 6 Boys
1st April Davidson – 182.4km 1st Jonathan Woodcock – 240km
2nd Hayley Graham – 112.5km 2nd James Pong – 163.78km
3rd Jess Lynch – 108km 3rd Jordan Thorpe – 148km
4th Trinity Hayde – 102.21km 4th Allan Phillips – 92.4km
5th Mia Yu – 95.4 5th Ezra Simpson – 73.1km

Joshua Gaschk 
Junior Sport Teacher

Music
Welcome back to Term 4. Our Music Department staff 
are so happy to have students returning to school. The 
BPAC comes alive again with the sound of music!

We want to congratulate students who participated in 
online lessons on the success of their lessons during this 
period of remote learning. We have all been amazed at 
how much progress has been made by all students.

Most of our private music lessons and string ensembles 
will be returning to lessons and rehearsals as students 
return to school. Our Senior students have been advised 
to find their timetables on SEQTA and Junior students 
should have already received their timetables for the 
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next two weeks via email. At this stage, timetables have 
been completed until 22 October. The timetables for the 
remainder of the year will be completed soon.

Our students are such a joy and have a lot they can share 
with the whole school community. In each newsletter we 
will be inviting one student to share their experiences of 
playing music. This week we would like to introduce you 
to Kayla, our Junior School Performing Arts Captain.

Hi! My name is Kayla, and I am currently in Year 6. I have 
been playing the piano and violin for five years. What 
I like most about playing instruments is being able to 
play different musical pieces and creating sounds while 
having fun. 

I have been part of the school choir, Vivace ensemble and 
string ensemble. I enjoy playing in ensembles because it 
helps you to work together as a group and you can make 
music that you can’t with just one person.

I have been having online music lessons and it has 
been useful to ensure I can continue improving on my 
music skills. While remote learning has its challenges, it 
allows to connect with each other in a different way and 
continue to learn while in lockdown. I have now learnt 
how to adapt to new ways of learning and how to be 
resilient. 

Please email apeacock@oxley.vic.edu.au if you have any 
questions about music lessons or ensembles.

Angela Peacock 
Performing Arts & Events Administrator

Resource Centre

Book Week is a special event in the Oxley school calendar. 
This year Book Week runs from Saturday 17 – Friday  
23 October.

As part of our celebrations students are invited to 
dress up as their favourite book character or bring their 
favourite book to share in class time on Wednesday  
21 October.

Ruth Hogg 
Resource Centre Manager

We are so happy to be back!
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Duke of Ed Class 
Welcomes a Special 
Guest Speaker
One benefit of lockdown meant that the Oxley Duke 
of Edinburgh class managed to secure special guest, 
Lisa McInnes-Smith! The high-in-demand, well-known 
motivational speaker and author, would have been 
overseas or at a national corporate conference if all 
things were as normal. 

A little bit about Lisa –

•	 Has spoken to over 2.5 million adults and youth in 
over 28 countries;

•	 Has shared the stage with two American Presidents;
•	 Was the first non American to be inducted into the 

International Speakers Hall of Fame;
•	 Has written seven best selling books;
•	 Was awarded keynote speaker of the year in 2017 by 

Professional Speakers Association of Australia;
•	 Is a transformational coach, peak performance 

professional, is not a motivational speaker but leaves 
audiences motivated every time.

So, it was our privilege to have Lisa drop into a video 
conference chat with our class on 11 September! 

Students enjoyed hearing about using their strengths, 
focusing on what you’ve got and not what you’ve not, 
positive relationship skills, posture, smiling and body 
language and that the words we use matter to ourselves 
and to others! We thank Lisa for her contribution and 
hope she can spread her winning words to others 
personally really soon.

The Duke of Edinburgh International Award is the 
world’s leading youth achievement award, equipping 
young people for life. The College is proud to offer it as 
a Year 9 elective with a difference. In the last 50 years, 
nearly 150,000 young Victorians have gained life and 
leadership skills to become empowered young leaders, 
involved community members and have tapped into their 
potential. It aims to engage, equip and recognise young 
people. In 2020, 40 Year 9 students are completing their 
Duke of Ed Award. 

Students have set goals in the areas of physical 
recreation, skill and service to others fulfilling these in 
their own time whilst being supported during class time. 
Unfortunately this year, the Year 9 Adventurous Journey 
Camp component has been cancelled. However, we look 
forward to students completing the Award in 2021 after 
the Year 10 camp. 

Gavin Fox 
Duke of Edinburgh Award Coordinator

Welcome to New Staff
Mitchell Gaiser

Hi all! I am currently studying 
to be a primary teacher 
and am in my final year. It 
is truly a blessing to be part 
of the Junior LSA team and 
I am grateful for the warm 
welcome I have received 
from both the students 
and members of staff. I 
give thanks to God for 
this wondrous opportunity 
and am excited to support 
students returning to onsite 
learning.

Enrolments
2021

We have limited vacancies for next year and would 
encourage you to submit your Enrolment Application 
Form as soon as possible, if you wish your child to be 
considered for a place.

2022

We are now accepting enrolments for 2022 and beyond 
(particularly Prep and Year 7) and look forward to hearing 
from you if you wish to enrol your child(ren). 

Notice to Withdraw

Parents are reminded of their obligation to give the 
College one full term’s notice, in writing to the Principal, 
if their children are not continuing at Oxley Christian 
College. The lack of one term’s notice will result in the 
payment of one term’s Tuition Fees.

It is also a legal requirement for you to inform us of the 
school to which your child’s enrolment is transferring. 

Caroline Lewis 
Registrar
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We have extremely limited places only for 4 year old 
kinder for 2021. Contact us ASAP if you need kinder for 

next year. Taking bookings for 2022 and beyond. Call 
9727 9200 or email office@oxleykids.vic.edu.au for more 
information.

Kim Sopar 
Oxley Kids Director

Oxley Christian College and Launch Pad Writers Club
proudly present

I’ve Never Felt More At Home
TALES FROM THE PANDEMIC

BY OXLEY CHRISTIAN COLLEGE

In this new paperback anthology of short 
narratives by the Year 7 cohort of 2020, 
we have captured the essence of this 
historic and tragic year. In years to come, 
young people will ask what 2020 was like 
– that is why books like this are important.

The book is now available for pre-order at:

www.launchpad.vic.edu.au/bookstore

Order your copy by 13 November for  
free delivery to the College before the 
Christmas break. Orders after this date 
will incur a shipping fee and be home  
delivered.

Congratulations Oxley Christian College 
on another great anthology!

Ander Louis
Launch Pad Writers Club
www.launchpad.vic.edu.au
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Principal: Dr Douglas Peck
Business Manager: Mr Andrew Holland
Tel: +61 3 9727 9900
Email: office@oxley.vic.edu.au
www.oxley.vic.edu.au

Life Ministry Centre Ltd, trading as
Oxley Christian College
ABN: 25 005 670 682 / 008
CRICOS Provider Code: 00331C

15-49 Old Melbourne Road  Chirnside Park  VIC  3116  Australia
PO Box 553  Lilydale  VIC  3140  Australia

UNIFORM SHOP
Gate 7, 15-49 Old Melbourne Rd 

Tel:  9036 7359

Online orders only available during 
current restrictions

Uniform regulations and price list are 
available at the Office or online at:

http://www.bobstewart.com.au

CLASSIFIEDS
The Oxley Classifieds are a 

convenient way to buy and sell items 
(directly related to the education of 

your child) such as textbooks, uniform 
and musical instruments.

To advertise or purchase  
second hand items:

http://online.oxley.vic.edu.au/
classifieds.php

username:  parent
password:  oxley

OXLEY POLICIES AND 
PROCEDURES

The College may, from time-to-
time, review and update various 

policies and procedures. Online / 
digital copies of College policies 

and procedures can be found on the 
Oxley website (under ‘Publications’), 

or on the Parent Portal (under the 
‘Docs’ tab) which is accessible from 

the College website

FOLLOW US

Open 6.30am - 6.30pm  |  9727 9200

Oct Sat-Fri 17-23 Book Week

Tuesday 20 Year 12 Final Chapel

Friday 23 Public Holiday – Student Free Day

Monday 26 Year 12 Final Assembly

Tuesday 27 Year 12 Final Day

Wednesday 28 Year 10 Job Search Day

Fri 30 Prep-2 Athletics Day 

Nov Monday 2 Student Free Day

Tuesday 3 Public Holiday – Melbourne Cup Day

Thursday 5 VCE Unit 2 Concert

Tuesday 10 VCE Exams Commence

Thursday 12 Prep Information Session (7.00pm)

Friday 13 Year 11 Study Day

Mon-Fri 16-20 Year 10-11 Exams

Tue-Thu 24-26 Year 11 and Year 12 Head Start

Thursday 26 Year 2 Strings Concert (10.00am - 12.30pm, BPAC)

Friday 27 Student Free Day – Correction Day

Monday 30 Student Free Day – Report Writing Day

Dec Tuesday 1 VCE Exams Conclude

Wednesday 2 Year 8 One Day Wonder

Thursday 3 Year 6 Graduation

Friday 4 Year 6 into Year 7 Orientation Day
Prep-Year 5 Transition Day

Tuesday 8 Year 12 Valedictory Dinner

Wednesday 9 Junior School Final Assembly

Thursday 10 Junior School Tabloid Sports Day

Wednesday 23 College Admin Office closes

Friday 25 Christmas Day

Monday 28 Boxing Day Public Holiday in Lieu

2021

Jan Friday 1 New Years Day

Thursday 7 College Office Re-Open

Wednesday 13 Book Collection Day

Friday 22 All Staff Return

Thursday 28 First Day Term 1
Prep Morning Tea


